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This correspondence requests clarification regarding Nuclear
Regulatory Commission (NRC) requirements under 10 CFR 60.21a for
an environmental report (ER) as part of the license application
for a geologic repository for the storage of high-level
radioactive wastes. The request stems from uncertainty caused by
recent statements made by the U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) that
it would not prepare an ER as part of the license application.
What is NRC's position relative to the 10 CFR 60.21a that an ER
accompany the license application? We infer from the DOE
statements that the level of information in the statutory
environmental assessments (EAs) released last May for candidate
repository sites to be adequate for purposes of environmental
review and no further environmental baseline work is required.

It is our position that the EA does not constitute an
adequate base of information on existing environmental conditions
for proceeding with geologic site characterization as envisioned
in NRC Regulatory Guide 4.17. We believe that DOE must prepare
study plans and proceed to develop fundamental environmental
baseline information before conducting further geologic
investigations or sinking an exploratory shaft. To do otherwise
will result in an intrinsically flawed environmental review in
support of repository siting.

this conclusion is inescapable if one considers the lack of
soundness in basing environmental review, as DOE plans to do, upon
the information reflected by the EA plus any additional
information gained from monitoring for anticipated environmental
impacts. The inherent flaw in such a scheme stems from the fact
that DOE used the EA to identify potential impacts. The error is
further compounded in that DOE plans also to use the environmental
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information in the EA as the baseline to which reclamation and
site restoration planning will be designed and executed. Basing
reclamation plans upon the EA is improper not only because the
environmental baseline is inadequate but also because the
description of the proposed action was based upon preliminary and
partial design plans.

The matters of sufficient environmental review and
reclamation planning for the Yucca Mountain project rest on the
premises that an adequate environmental baseline must be made
available at the earliest juncture in the program and that an Er,
must accompany the DOE application for a repository license. It
is not acceptable that the EA supplemented by a partial monitoring
program will satisfy the environmental requirements for a license
application an lead directly to an EIS.

We understand that the NRC is required by their own standard
review plan to review the EAs with the intent that DOE address NRC
comments in the site characterization plans (SCPs) being prepared
in accordance with 10 CFR 60.16-17. Knowledge of NRC's views on
the Yucca Mountain EA and insights to NRC's position on
environmental review relative to the EA, the SCP, the ER, and the
EIS will be appreciated as that information will help this Office
prepare for reviewing DOE plans for environmental monitoring,
impact mitigation, and site characterization at the Yucca Mountain
Site.

It is my hope that staff from the NRC will meet soon with the
Nevada Nuclear Waste Project Office to discuss these issues and to
resolve the concern and uncertainty upon which this correspondence
is based. Your early consideration of this request will be
appreciated, and if there are any questions please call me.

Sincerely,

Robert R. Loux
Executive Director
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